
St. Johnsbury Cemetery Commission 
February 6, 2020 
 
The St. Johnsbury Cemetery Commission met at the town offices.  In attendance were Lauren 

Järvi, Bryan LeBlanc, Tim Clouatre, and Andy Dussault. 

  

Meeting called to order by Lauren at 8:03 AM.   

 

Andy explained some details about the boundaries on the CVBY for which the line of title is 

unclear.  Ed Zuccaro is working on resolving this matter for us in advance of our considering 

fencing for same. 

 

Tim moved to approve the minutes for the January 9 meeting.  Bryan seconded the motion which 

was approved by B & T.   

 

No warrant was available. 

 

Bryan has not yet met with Laura Thayer and/or Dale Dublois re the cemetery in St Johnsbury 

Center. 

 

Chad joined us briefly and agreed to discuss the sexton responsibilities with the Public Works 

Dept head.  We considered the possibility of having a town employee do the actual site work 

while another person, perhaps one of us three could do the recording of the deed, etc.  Chad will 

let us know if this seems like a viable option.  Spring is approaching. 

 

Tim let us know his work on the bylaws is still in the early stages.  Bryan will continue to review 

bylaws from other towns and provide input to Tim for his initial draft. 

 

In Other Business we discussed having a work day in June, on the 20th, with a rain date of the 

27th.  Lauren agreed to notify Nola Forbes that this would be an opportunity for her DAR 

volunteers to become involved.  It will be held at the Ayer-Hawkins Cemetery on Crepeault Hill 

Road. 

 

Bryan moved to adjourn at 9:05.  Seconded by Tim.  Approved by B & T. 

 

Lauren Järvi 
 

 

Next meeting scheduled for 8AM April 23 

 

 


